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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

14 September 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.     

 

A review of your record shows that you entered active duty with the Navy on 6 July 2019 and 

submitted a request for resignation of your commission on 31 March 2022.  The Secretary of the 

Navy (SECNAV) accepted your resignation and Navy Personnel Command directed Navy 

Medical Readiness Training Command  to complete your separation processing no 

later than 10 March 2023.  

 

In the meantime, on 3 January 2023, you underwent a Medical Evaluation Board (MEB).  The 

MEB referred you into the Disability Evaluation System (DES) for two conditions, unspecified 

knee pain and osteonecrosis.  The narrative summary stated that you had a long history of joint 

pains, you were treated for seronegative rheumatoid arthritis with prednisone, and developed 

avascular necrosis involving the proximal tibias, distal femurs, and patellas of both knees 

secondary to the prednisone treatment.  You underwent left knee core decompression of the 

femur, tibia, and patella; however, you did not receive much benefit. The medical provider stated 

you were referred to a medical board for the knee pain as it limited you from being able to stand 

or walk for prolonged amounts of time, the treatment course for your knee condition would last 

longer than a year, and you would likely have long term limitations as a result of the condition. 






